Whitehills and District Community Council
Bulletin 20th April 2020
Once again in the absence of a formal meeting for April, here is a brief update on various ongoing issues.
* Flooding issues - There is no further news at this time following Nick Rae's update last month and further works are expected to continue around September time.
*Whitehills Public Toilets remain closed until further notice.
*Whitehills Community Hub - We have agreed to provide the Hub with a grant of £500 to further the excellent works already in place. There is already a steady number of food parcels being distributed and this funding will help with the supplies which up till now have been generously donated by local businesses. There are further donations coming in, and as the Community Hub has no bank account, we shall retain these funds on their behalf, separately in our own books and release these as requested.
*Bedding Plants - Regrettably, with the existing health crisis, Aberdeenshire Council will not be providing Community Councils with plants this year. However, I have arranged with the Boyndie Centre to purchase a number of plants, in order that we can at least have a small display through the summer months. There will be far fewer plants than usual and some thought will be required as to where best to display them - these will be ready in late May.
* Planning Applications - There have been no planning issues of any significance in our area for the period from our meeting on 20th February. The only recent application is for formation of a vehicle access on to the B9139 at a house named "Highpoint". This is retrospective and we see no problem with the application.
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